DATE: 30 May 2006

Mr Tass Mousaferiadis

[Details removed]


Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a 46 year old professional male in a relationship with another man who is the father of two children.

I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

My partner and I have experienced discrimination during the course of our lives, especially when it comes to parenting and accessing social and public services. Although we have not allowed this to have adverse effects on our relationship, or the children, it is something that we constantly have to be conscious of and deal with, unlike our heterosexual counterparts.  Life would be so much easier if we did not have to constantly explain our circumstances and find that typical government services can not accommodate the fact we are two men. 

Yours sincerely

 

 

 

TASS MOUSAFERIADIS
